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Dear Friends and Colleagues, 
 

I am honored that you put your faith in me and am excited to serve you 
as your 2021-2022 ILMCT President.   
I want to thank Karen McQueen, Immediate Past President, for leading 
us through an unprecedented 26-month term due to a once-in-a-century 
global pandemic.   During her term, we welcomed hundreds of newly 
elected Clerks and Clerk-Treasurers to our group and experimented 
with an alternative way of learning.  We set new highs in attendance for many of the edu-
cational opportunities we offered.  President McQueen and her conference committee have 
planned an exciting and long-awaited annual conference in Evansville. We are all looking 
forward to coming together in November for education and celebration.  Thank you very 
much, Karen, for your service to the League.   
During the coming year, I hope to continue on the path Past Presidents have set and focus 
on offering outstanding educational opportunities. We have the most difficult job in local 
government and it may feel like new mandates are continually being added to our already 
lengthy list of responsibilities. Many of them seem challenging, time consuming and some-
time difficult to understand but, I assure you there is no task too tough that we cannot tack-
le together through education. 
The Education Committee is working hard on providing relevant education sessions.  Edu-
cation Committee Co-chairs Vicki Kitchen and Cindy Morrison are gathering ideas for 
classes and welcome any suggestions you may have.  We communicate regularly with the 
State Board of Accounts and Department of Local Government Finance to insure ILMCT 
is providing the most current information necessary for us to properly perform our duties 
and assist in making us successful public servants.  
Finally, I would be amiss if I did not encourage you to communicate to your fellow 
ILMCT members.  There is no doubt the job can feel overwhelming at times but, whether 
you are new to the position or been around for a bit, whether big city or small town, we all 
face the same challenges.  The League’s list serve is an excellent source of knowledge and 
comradery.  I recommend you reach out to neighboring Clerks, Clerk-Treasurers, or the 
Mentor Committee if you have questions, concerns or just feel the need to speak to some-
one who understands.  
Thank you for your service to your community.  I look forward to meeting you in the com-
ing months. Again, I am honored to represent you as your ILMCT President. 
Enjoy your day, 
 
 
Jane M. Jordan, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM 

ILMCT President 2021-2022      

 

 

 



 
 
 

Dear Friends and Colleagues, 
As your ILMCT Immediate Past- President for the 2020-2021 crazy 
Covid-19 year I want to thank each and every one of you for allowing 
me to serve as your ILMCT President for the years 2020-2021.  Alt-

hough these years were challenging at times due to the Covid -19 crisis I have enjoyed every 
minute of it.  I truly look forward to continuing to serve and be a member of the ILMCT in 
any capacity that I am given the opportunity to serve.        
 I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate our newly elected President, Jane Jordan 
from the wonderful Town of Burns Harbor.  Jane will be an excellent President for the 
League and I look forward to working alongside of her.  She has proven herself to be an out-
standing leader and the ILMCT will be in good hands with her as your President.        
I would also like to congratulate our newly elected Vice President Madelyn Sade-Bartl and 
Secretary-Treasurer Karen Heim.  Again, I would like to say you are in great hands with 
these wonderful ladies.  The both of you will also do amazing things and I also look forward 
to working alongside you as well.   
Finally, I would like to let all of you know that myself, as well as the ILMCT Conference 
Committee are continuing to to work diligently on our upcoming November 2021 conference 
in the great City of Evansville, Indiana.  The Conference is scheduled to be from November 
7th – November 10, 2021 and we look forward to seeing all of you there.    
Sincerely, 
Karen McQueen, IAMC 
ILMCT Immediate Past President 2021      

 
 
Karen Heim has served as Culver’s Clerk-Treasurer since 2012. While 
not a Culver (or Indiana) native, she has called Culver home for 27 
years, moving there shortly after she and her husband were married.  
Karen is a graduate of Taylor University, where she earned a Bachelor 
of Arts degree in Mass Communications. After college, she worked in 
several office settings before serving as an Assistant Director of Admis-
sions at Culver Academies. She took some time off work to stay home 
with her daughters. Once they were in school, she took on an adminis-
trative role at her church for two years until she was asked to run for 
clerk treasurer. Having her name on a ballot and taking on the responsi-
bilities of the office was never something that she imagined herself do-
ing, but over the last ten years, she has grown to love the job, challenges 
and all.  
She has earned her Indiana Accredited Municipal Clerk (IAMC) and 
Certified Municipal Clerk (CMC) as well as Certified Public Manager 
(CPM) through Ball State’s Bowen Center for Public Affairs. She has 
served on the ILMCT Education Committee since 2012, ILMCT Execu-

tive Committee since 2018, and Aim’s Legislative Committee since 2019.  
Karen and her husband, Steve, have two daughters, Kate and Emily, and a granddaughter, Mabel Grace. In 
her free time, she enjoys training for endurance events, organizing and participating in mission trips, and 

keeping up with her daughters’ sporting events.  

Outgoing President, Karen McQueen  

Inncoming Secretary-Treasurer, Karen Heim 



 3 

              Ask Todd                                                              
                             ________________________ 

 Q     Does the money received for the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) that is 

receipted into a separate ARPA fund require appropriation?  If so, what are those 
steps? 

A .   The appropriation process for the ARPA Fund is the same as for any home
-ruled fund as defined by the Department of Local Government Finance (DLGF).  IC 6-1.1-18-5(d) 
provides “A political subdivision may make an additional appropriation without approval of the 
department of local government finance if the additional appropriation is made from a fund that is 
not described under subsection (b).  However, the fiscal officer of the political subdivision shall re-
port the additional appropriation to the department of local government finance.”  It is our audit 
position that the ARPA Fund is a “fund that is not described under subsection (b).” 
 
To use ARPA funds in 2021, follow the additional appropriation process in IC 6-1.1-18 which is de-
scribed in the DLGF Memorandum, Additional Appropriation Submission, Department Review Proce-
dures, and Other Related Topics, dated February 5, 2021.  Additional appropriation procedures for 
home-ruled funds require public notice, a public hearing, and reporting to the DLGF.   The ARPA 
fund is considered a home-ruled fund for DLGF purposes.  Here is a link to the DLGF Memoran-
dum:  https://www.in.gov/dlgf/files/210205-Van-Dorp-Memo-Additional-Appropriation-
Submissions.pdf 
To use ARPA money in 2022, it is our understanding that the ARPA money should be included in 
the normal budgeting process, including the advertisement and adoption of appropriation. 
 
If you have any further questions on the budget or appropriation process for ARPA money, please 
contact your local DLGF budget representative  
  
 

 Quest September 2021 

Every day is a learning experience in our daily jobs; between our 
citizens, employees, councils, legislators, and COVID. 
Our education is such a valuable tool. Education hours are also 
required by statute. 
The ILMCT Education & Professional Development Committee 

is already planning 2022 Education. If you have any ideas or suggestions, please send them to 
Cindy or I. 
ILMCT has an impressive list of certifications to be given away at the ILMCT Conference in 
Evansville in November. We will be accepting IAMC applications until October 15th to be 
awarded at conference. 
Sincerely, your ILMCT Co-Chairs  
Education & Professional Development Committee 
 
Vicki Kitchen, IAMC, MMC, CPFA   Cindy Morrison, IAMC 
Clerk-Treasurer     Clerk-Treasurer 

Town of North Liberty     Town of Dale 

 

 

 Save the date – 2022 Educational Opportunities 
March 13-17 ILMCT Institute & Academy 
May 22-25 IIMC Little Rock, AR 
June 12-16 ILMCT Conference (tentative) 
August 7-10 APT-USC Henderson, NV 

                                ILMCT Education News  
Vicki Kitchen                  Co-Chairs       Cindy Morrison 

https://www.in.gov/dlgf/files/210205-Van-Dorp-Memo-Additional-Appropriation-Submissions.pdf
https://www.in.gov/dlgf/files/210205-Van-Dorp-Memo-Additional-Appropriation-Submissions.pdf


Legislative Co-Chairs Michael Griffin and Debbie Block 

Indiana League of Municipal Clerks and 
Treasurers 

 
 

Dear Friends and Colleagues: 
 
The ILMCT Legislative Committee is pleased to file this final report from 

the administration of Past President Karen McQueen to our colleagues in the League. We have been pleased to 
have been joined by our wonderful partners from Aim, in moving forward the League’s goal to make existing 
good policy still better. 
 
The session just ended-- styled as the first regular session 2021 of the 122nd Indiana General Assembly -- was 
busier and more prodigious than this Co-Chair Griffin supposed. This in part explains the delayed start on trying 
to pursue the ILMCT agenda for legislative proposals. Even with the cooperation of the Rep. Dent, Chair of the 
Local Government Committee in the House, we could not locate a bill that under the rules of both chambers 
could be successfully amended into any bill that was germane or that was intended to affect the same Title of 
the Indiana code as our proposed legislation. 
 
I wish to commend the ILMCT Legislative Committee, which owing to the pandemic, basically was enabled from 
the start of immediate past president Karen McQueen’s term in July 2019 until the recent election effective Au-
gust 27, 2021 welcoming our new President, Jane Jordan. I think that our preeminent achievement is successful 
adoption of legislation that creates a requirement for training for clerks, controllers and clerk-treasurers. Fur-
ther, that same legislation requires support from all the relevant officers of the municipality in the objectives of 
the law. The ILMCT is mindful that there is no express penalty for not complying. That was intentional as we 
wanted to move “incrementally” while demonstrating our self-imposed higher standards to the public and to the 
Indiana General Assembly. In addition to the training law, there was a needed clarification in the sewage and 
sanitary district laws, that aligned the timing of delinquencies. This is a commendable and considerable body of 
work to have seen through. So, we thank Past President Karen McQueen for her support of this committee’s 
work and work product. 
 
The Committee continues to believe that there are some legislative matters that should be addressed as part of 
the proposal for our work in the short session of the 122nd General Assembly. The Committee commends to its 
successor committee, (which we hope will be comprised of the members of this committee), the following sug-
gestions for the legislative plan moving forward: 
 

• Allow employees to be automatically in unless they opt out of Deferred Compensation 457 Plan.  
State law allows state and local governments to offer deferred compensation accounts for its 
workers. Presently new State employees are automatically enrolled in such a plan unless they opt 
out. This section merely extends the same provision that applies to states to local government 
deferred comp plans, if the local body so elects. 

 
•  Allow deposits to be paid when booking entertainers or ordering a fire truck. Current law prohib-

iting paying before a service or good is delivered is clarified to permit a deposit to be paid to en-
sure performers or groups of performers to secure the booking at municipally sponsored festivals 
or events and it allows this as part of the order and purchase of Fire trucks or any personal prop-
erty in excess of $150,000 in value. 

 
  
 

 



• Boards of Finance clarifying language, intended by the 1997 amendment also sponsored by 
the ILMCT, that would expressly state that city and town councils have all the powers of the 
board of finance without having to perform the annual separate organizing meeting; that 
they may receive investment reports and do all other things that a board of finance does 
without  the formality of an annual organizing meeting and the separate distinct identity as a 
board of finance – they may perform these activities at any special or regular meeting of the 
legislative body and remain the legislative body. 

 
While the pandemic is affecting us differently in its current phase, the following ideas still have merit: 
 

•  Allow Excess levy Fund resources to be used in Declared Emergencies. Loss of revenues in 
the COVID health emergency has challenges us all. This idea from our Tami Runyan might be 
a partial way to ameliorate the situation in the future. It is suggested to add a new subsec-
tion to IC 6-1.1-18.5-17. 

 
•  Clarify lawful actions with Cumulative Capital Development Fund resources to be used in 

Declared Emergencies. Loss of revenues in the COVID health emergency has challenged us 
all. The MCCD enabling law currently expressly authorizes that money in the fund may be 
spent for purposes other than those set forth in its provisions “if the purpose is to protect 
the public health, welfare, or safety in an emergency situation that demands immediate ac-
tion or to make a contribution to an authority established under IC 36-7-23.” However, it is 
the position of the State Board of Accounts, that this does not include transferring some of 
this money to another fund that is depleted owing to the emergency. How about some lan-
guage to allow transfers to other funds too as part of the emergency uses? 

 
Finally, the following might require enlisting other interested parties before undertaking its purposes: 
 

• Language to protect from cutting health benefits if these are offered to other employees 
who are not elected. As we know, in the 2019 session, the State Board of Accounts advocat-
ed and Aim as well as ILMCT embraced a well needed clarification regarding compensation 
for elected officials, who seek to have their pay  be changed in any given year based upon 
added education, or certification. In order to eliminate a concern for changes in insurance 
premiums that somehow are reduced, insurance premiums were exempted from the annual 
prohibition to change or reduce. As many of our veteran members know, before this law, 
many of our colleagues had “retaliatory” reductions to pay first by taking away health insur-
ance. As you may know, lawsuits using the former language successfully recovered and re-
stored the health insurance in many cases. I am not for changing the compensation law as it 
is really well done and I like the idea of eliminating changes owing to reductions in health 
insurance creating a claim from an official to get the difference in the premium restored 
somehow to the official’s compensation. (Proposed changes to IC 5-10-8-2.6 in particular, 
adding two new subdivisions to protect the health insurance if it is already offered to other 
employees of the municipality might be a welcome added fix.) 

 

Legislative report continues ... 

http://iga.in.gov/legislative/laws/2020/ic/titles/036#36-7-23


Again, I regret my misreading of what the legislature’s work product would be during the pandemic. That 
was my mistaken discernment that delayed us to get our legislation to the correct bodies in time, I think, in 
the long session just ended. However, I do believe that we have goodwill from the Chair of the House Local 
Government Committee and I believe contacting our legislators as soon as possible following a meeting of 
the Legislative Committee should allow for a more prodigious session of desired legislation. Of course the 
committee should always seek the input of the members for needed legislation. 
 
The committee ends its work as commissioned by the appointment of Past President Karen McQueen. The 
co-chairs and the members thank her for appointing us to serve the League and its members in this way. We 
appreciate being able to work to make the legal environment in which we all serve support our best service 
to our cities and towns. We commend this report to the past president and the new officers. The co-chairs 
and the members also commend our members to the new ILMCT President, Jane Jordan, for appointment to 
serve our league as members again or in any way in which she may determine. 
 
 

ILMCT Legislative Committee 
 
 Michael W. Griffin, Co-Chair   Deborah L Block, Co-Chair 
 Town of Highland     City of Mishawaka 

Legislative report continues ... 

ILMCT  members gather for the retirement of the Honorable Debra A. Twitchell.  Deb has 
served as the Clerk-Treasurer of Angola for over 25 years and served as Clerk-Treasurer for the 
Town of Orland prior to that.  Deb is a past President of the League and has served as a past  
Education Co-chair as well as serving on numerous committees throughout the years.  We will 
miss Deb and her immense knowledge of local government.  We wish her the best as she enjoys 
her well deserved retirement. Congratulations! 



Quest September 2021 

 

Brenda Young, Clerk-Treasurer, Nashville, IN, received the prestigious Quill award at the  
International Institute of Municipal Clerks conference in Grand Rapids, Michigan in May 
this year.  Brenda is a past President of IlMCT.  She is also a past President of IIMC as well 
as a past President of AIM. Congratulations, Brenda, you make us proud! 



                                                    

 

 Quest September 2021 



Vicki Kitchen, Clerk Treasurer  from North Liberty, IN was sworn in as the new Treasurer for 
APT (Association of Public Treasurers) at the annual conference in South Bend Indiana in 
July .  Vicki is a past President of ILMCT and is the current Education Co-chair for the 
League.  Peter Gray, Contorller with the City of West Layfayette, IN was also sworn in as a  
Director for the Board of Directors for APT.  Congratulations to both Vicki and Peter.  We can 
take great pride in having such dedicated League members representing  ILMCT .   



Quest September 2021 

  
 

                                               

APT Conference Continues ... 

Several ILMCT members received certifications at the South Bend conference.  Con-
gratulations on a job well done!  
 
 
CPFA 
Peter Gray Controller,  City of West Lafayette 
Vicki Kitchen, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of North Liberty 
CPFA Re-Certification 
Michael Griffin, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Highland 
CPFIM 
Natalie Strock, Clerk-Treasurer, City of New Haven 
Rebecca Maguire, City Controller, City of Mishawaka 
Jeanine Xaver, Clerk-Treasurer,  City of Plymouth 
Patricia Abbott, Controller, Town of Munster 
Wendy Mis, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Munster 
Mary Wright, VP Treasury Management Advisor, Horizon Bank 
 
ACPFIM 
Peter Gray, Controller, City of West Layfayette 
Michael Griffin, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Highland 
Natalie Strock, Clerk-Treasurer, City of New Haven 
Jeanine Xaver, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Plymouth 
Rebecca Maguire, City Controller, City of Mishawaka 



We hope to see everyone at the 2021 ILMCT Conference in Evansville, Indiana.  “Better, Stronger, To-
gether” on November 7-10, 2021.  We are excited to bring you to southern Indiana along the beautiful 
Ohio River. 
The conference will start on Sunday, November 7th with the opening business session at 3:00 and a fan-
tastic keynote speaker, MJ Hegar, an US Air Force Veteran who wrote Shoot Like a Girl about her suc-
cessful fight to remove the Combat Exclusion Policy.  Her book is being made into a movie. 
Monday will be the State Board of Accounts Day with the Welcome Party in the evening.   
Tuesday will be the exhibit hall and the Institute and Academy classes with the Banquet in the evening. 
Wednesday morning will be the closing session and Breakfast. 
We will recognize the members that have received ILMCT certifications in 2020 & 2021 during the 
conference at the opening and closing sessions.  
The conference is a great opportunity to network and meet other Clerk Treasurer’s that will help you 
make your job easier.   The conference is usually held in June; however, due to COVID it has been rear-

ranged and shortened.  We hope your schedule will allow  you the opportunity to attend. 

 
Tamara Runyon, IAMC, MMC, ACPFA, CMO              Janet McClellan 
City Clerk Treasurer        Planning and Zoning Administrator 
City of Bluffton, Indiana        City of Brazil  



     2021-2022 ILMCT Officers, Committees and Appointments 

District Directors and Mentor Committee Membership 

Executive Committee Officers 
President-Jane Jordan, IAMC,MMC,CPFA,CPFIM,Clerk-
Treasurer, Burns Harbor 
Vice-president –Madlyn Sade-Bartl, IAMC, MsM, 
CMO,MPA,Clerk-Treasurer, Churubusco  
Secretary– Treasurer  - Karen Heim, IAMC, CMC, CPM, 
Clerk-Treasurer, Culver 
Immediate Past President—Karen McQueen, IAMC,    
Clerk-Treasurer, Brazil 
 
First/Second Class City Representative 
Nicole Bolden, IAMC, CMC, City Clerk, Bloomington 
Kathleen “Kathy” Walton, IAMC, MMC, CPFA,CPFIM, City 
Clerk, Lawrence 
 
Third Class Cities: 
Lynne Christiansen, IAMC Clerk-Treasurer, Warsaw 
Jim Mann, Clerk-Treasurer, Monticello 
Lynda Dunbar, Clerk-Treasurer, Greencastle 
 
Towns: 
Janet M Anglemyer, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Bremen 
Sandra Hash, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Ellettsville 
Kelly Greulich, Clerk-Treasurer, Santa Claus 
Wendy Mis, IAMC, CMC,CPFIM Clerk-Treasurer, Munster 
Cynthia Morrison, Clerk-Treasurer, Dale 
At large member: 
Greg Wright City Clerk, Greenwood 
 
Past Presidents of the League who are also active mem-
bers 
Carrie Mugford, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, North 
Manchester 
Terri Buckmaster, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of 
Walkerton 2017-2018 
Tami Runyon, IAMC,MMC,ACPFA, CMO, Clerk-Treasurer, 
City of Bluffton, 2016-2017 
Vicki Kitchen, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, North Liberty, 
2015-2016 

Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC,CPFA, CPFIM ,CMO, CPM, 
Clerk-Treasurer, Fremont, 2013-2014 
Michael Griffin, IAMC, MMC,CPFA,ACPFIM, CMO,Clerk-
Treasurer, Highland, 2001-2002 
Deborah Block, IAMC, MMC City Clerk, Mishawaka, 2000-
2001 
Brenda Young, IAMC,MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Nashville, 
1997-1998 
  
 
 

 
Disctict 1  (by Counties) 
Lake, Porter, La Porte, St. Joseph, Marshall, Starke, Pu-
laski, Fulton, Jasper, Newton, Beaton, White, Carroll, Cass  
and Howard 
Terri Budde, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Remington 
 

 
  
 

District 2. (by Counties) 
Adam, Allen, Blackford, Dekalb, Elkhart, Grant, Huntington, Jay, Kosci-
usko, Lagrange, Miami, Noble, Steuben, Wabash, Wells and Whitley.  
Michelle Sexton, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Van Buren  
 
District 3. (by Counties): Boone, Clay, Clinton, Fountain, Hendricks, 
Montgomery, Morgan, Owen, Parke, Putnam, Tippecanoe, Vermillion, 
Vigo and Warren 
Ann Hathaway, Clerk-Treasurer, Brownsburg 
 
District 4 (by Counties): Delaware, Fayette, Hamilton, Hancock, Henry, 
Johnson, Madison, Marion, Randolph, Rush, Shelby, Tipton, Union and 
Wayne. 
Amy Roberts, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Daleville  
 
District 5 (by Counties) Crawford, Daviess, Dubois, Gibson, Greene, 
Knox, Lawrence, Martin, Monroe, Orange, Perry, Pike, Posey Spencer, 
Sullivan, Vanderburgh and Warrick 
Tammy Boruff,  Clerk-Treasurer, Boonville 

 
District 6 (By Counties) Bartholomew, Brown, Clark, Dearborn, Decatur, 
Floyd, Franklin, Harrison, Jackson, Jennings, Ohio, Ripley, Scott, Swit-
zerland and Washington 
Rae Baker-Gipson,  IAMC,MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Rising 
Sun   

 
Standing Committees: 
 
Budget Committee Chair :Jane Jordon, IAMC,MMC,CPFA,CPFIM, 
Clerk-Treasurer, Burns Harbor 
Madalyn Sade-Bartl, IAMC, MsM, CMO, MPA,  
Clerk-Treasurer, Churubusco 
Karen Heim, IAMC, CMC, CPM, Clerk-Treasurer, Culver 
Karen McQueen, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer Brazil 
 
Constitution and By Laws 
Chair: Carrie Mugford, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, North Man-
chester 
Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM, CMO , CPM, Clerk-
Treasurer, Fremont 
  
2022 Conference Co-Chairs 
Jane Jordan, IAMC,MMC,CPFA,CPFIM, Clerk-Treasurer, Burns Harbor 
 
  
 
Membership Committee 
Chair : Madalyn Sade Bartl, IAMC, MsM, CMC, MPA, Clerk-Treasurer, 
Churbusco 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                         ILMCT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVE STANDING COMMITTEES 

District Directors 

Quest September 2021 



      2021-2022 Officers, Committees and Appointments (continued) 

Education and Development Committee Chairs 
Co-chair: Vicki Kitchen, IAMC, MMC, CPFA,Clerk-Treasurer, 
North Liberty 
Co-chair: Cynthia “Cindy” Morrison, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Dale 
Education and Development Committee Members 
Kristie Bone, Clerk-Treasurer, Lagro 
Terri Buckmaster, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Walkerton 
Robert “BoB” Ferguson, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of 
Roann 
Julie Flores, IAMC, CMC, Controller, City of Marion 
Karen Heim, IAMC, CMC, CPM,Clerk-Treasurer, Culver 
Barb Hawn, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Ligonier 
Jane Jordan, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM, Clerk-Treasurer, Burns 
Harbor 
Kathy Juillerat, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Converse 
Karen McQueen, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Brazil 
Naomi Miller, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Topeka 
Carrie Mugford, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, North Manchester 
Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM Clerk-Treasurer, Fremont 
Kayla Pauley, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Cromwell 
Lori Phillips, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Portland 
Tami Runyon, IAMC, MMC, ACPFA, CMO, Clerk-Treasurer, 
Bluffton 
Madalyn Sade-Bartl, IAMC, MsM, CMO, MPA, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of 
Churubusco 

Joetta Tinsman, Clerk-Treasurer, Flora  
Liz Walden, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Town of Van Buren 
Kathleen “Kathy” Walton, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM, City 
Clerk, Lawrence  
Amber Wright, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer, Ellettsville 
Todd Caldwell, State Board of Accounts 
Susan Gordon, State Board of Accounts 
 
MENTOR COMMITTEE 
Co-Chair: North  Jane Jordan, IAMC,MMC, CPFA, CPFIM, Clerk-
Treasurer, Burns Harbor 
Co-Chair: South Cindy Morrison, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Dale 
District Directors: 
District 1 Terri Budde, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Remington 
District 2  Michelle Sexton, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Van 
Buren 
District 3 Anne Hathaway, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Brownsburg 
District 4 Amy Roberts, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Daleville 
District 5  Tammy Boruff, Clerk-Treasurer, Boonville 
District 6 Rae Baker-Gipson,  IAMC, MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, 
Rising Sun  
Tami Runyon, IAMC, MMC, ACPFA, CMO, Clerk-Treasurer, 
Bluffton 
Terri Buckmaster,  IAMC, MMC, Clerk- Treasurer, Walkerton 
Vicki Kitchen, IAMC,MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, North Liberty 
Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC,CPFA, CPFIM, CMO, CPM, Clerk-
Treasurer, Fremont. 

Carrie Mugford, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, North Manchester 
 
Nominating Committee Chair:  
Terri Buckmaster, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Walkerton 
Carrie Mugford, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, North Man-
chester 
Karen McQueen, IAMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Brazil 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Legislative Committee: 
 
Co-Chair Michael Griffin, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, CPFIM  
Clerk-Treasurer, Highland  
Co-Chair—Deborah Block, IAMC, MMC, Clerk, Mishawaka  
Janet M Anglemyer, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Bremen 
Rae Baker-Gipson, IAMC,MMC, CPFA, Clerk-Treasurer, Rising 
Sun 
Terri Buckmaster, IAMC, MMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Walkerton 
Lynne Christiansen, IAMC, CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, Warsaw 
Vicki Kitchen, IAMC,MMC, CPFA,Clerk-Treasurer, North Liberty 
Carrie Mugford, IAMC,CMC, Clerk-Treasurer, North Manchester 
Tamara D. Runyon, IAMC,MMC, ACPFA, CMO, Clerk-Treasurer, 
Bluffton 
Kathy Parsons, IAMC,MMC,CPFA, CPFIM, CMO, CPM, Clerk-
Treasurer, Fremont 
Madalyn Sade-Bartl, IAMC, MSM, CMO, MPA, Clerk-Treasurer, 
Churubusco 
Pam Smart, Clerk-Treasurer, City of Hartford 
Kathleen “Kathy” Walton, IAMC,CMC, CPFA, CPFIM, City 
Clerk, Lawrence  
 
Quest Editor 
Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM, CMO, CPM, Clerk-
Treasurer, Fremont 

 
 
Parliamentarian 
Michael Griffin, IAMC,MMC, CPFA, ACPFIM, CMO, Clerk-
Treasurer, Highland 
 
Resolution Committee 
Kayla Pauley,  Cromwell 
 
Facebook Coordinator 
Madalyn Sade-Bartl, IAMC, MPA, Clerk-Treasurer, Churubusco 
 
Webmaster Assistant 
Kathy Parsons, IAMC, MMC, CPFA, CPFIM, CMO, CPM,  Clerk-
Treasurer, Fremont 
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For contact information, please see the directory or list 
serv.   
 
Jane Jordan, IAMC,MMC,CPFA,CPFIM President 
burnsharbor@comcast.net 
 
Madalyn Sade-Bartl, IAMC, MsM, CMO, MPA,Vice-
president madalyn@townofchurubusco.com 
 
Karen Heim, IAMC, CMC, CPM, Secretary-Treasurer 
kheim@townofculver.org 
 
 
Karen McQueen, IAMC, Immediate Past President 
karen@brazil.in.gov 
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